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March 29, 2011 
(House Rules) 

STATEMENT OF ADMINISTRATION POLICY 
 H.R. 471 – Scholarships for Opportunity and Results Act 
 (Rep. Boehner, R-Ohio, and 50 cosponsors) 
 
While the Administration appreciates that H.R. 471 would provide Federal support for improving 
public schools in the District of Columbia (D.C.), including expanding and improving high-
quality D.C. public charter schools, the Administration opposes the creation or expansion of 
private school voucher programs that are authorized by this bill.  The Federal Government 
should focus its attention and available resources on improving the quality of public schools for 
all students.  Private school vouchers are not an effective way to improve student achievement. 
The Administration strongly opposes expanding the D.C. Opportunity Scholarship Program and 
opening it to new students.  Rigorous evaluation over several years demonstrates that the D.C. 
program has not yielded improved student achievement by its scholarship recipients compared to 
other students in D.C.  While the President's FY 2012 Budget requests funding to improve D.C. 
public schools and expand high-quality public charter schools, the Administration opposes 
targeting resources to help a small number of individuals attend private schools rather than 
creating access to great public schools for every child. 
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